
Dear Campus Community, 
 
I’m sad to let you know of the death of Dr. Joseph L. Rousseau, faculty emeritus and 
past president of APSCUF, on Oct. 24. Dr. Rousseau was a member of the Millersville 
University faculty from 1969-1996.  He was a faculty member in and chairperson of the 
Department of Elementary and Early Childhood. He was a friend of the University and 
donated his collection of ancient atlases, maps and first editions to Millersville 
University, which are available in our library for scholarly research.  
 
Dr. Rosseau was a well-respected member of our campus community and he was 
always eager to apply his considerable campus savvy to support new faculty as they 
worked to establish themselves on campus. He was a university leader who left a 
lasting impression on the MU educator preparation programs and university community 
at large. You can read more about Dr. Rousseau in his obituary at Lancaster Online. 
 
Warm regards, 
 
 
Vilas A. Prabhu, Ph.D., M.B.A. 
Provost and Vice President for 
Academic Affairs 
 

 
 

 

https://lancasteronline.com/obituaries/joseph-l-rousseau-july-oct/article_7f8755d2-1388-5826-a993-03fc9820382d.html

